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January 2, 2024

TO: All Contractors
FROM: Southern California IBEW-NECA Administrative Corporation (Admin. Corp.)
RE: Supplemental Unemployment Benefit (SUB) Contributions - UPDATE

The International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, Local Union No. 11 (“IBEW Local 11”) and the Los Angeles
County Chapter of the National Electrical Contractors Association (‘LA NECA’) adopted a
Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) that modifies the treatment of SUB contributions under all
collective bargaining agreements in which SUB contributions are payable. As a result, SUB contributions will be
payable to the Southern California IBEW-NECA Health Trust Fund (“Health Fund”). This is effective
September 1, 2023.

Commencing February 1, 2024 (January 2024 work month), monthly contribution reports that include the SUB
Fund will reflect the following:

o Health Rate: The health rate will be increased by the SUB contribution rate for the applicable agreement.

o SUB Fund: This Fund will continue to be visible on contribution reports, but will not include a contribution
amount.

o Health Supplemental: This category will be removed from contribution reports.

If you have questions regarding the submission of reports and payment of contributions you may contact the Audit
and Remittance Processing Department at the Fund Office at (323) 221-5861 or at the nationwide, toll-free number,
(800) 824-6935. Office hours are Monday through Friday, 8:30AM to 5:30PM. Voicemail messages may be left at
any time, with return calls placed the next business day. Fax communications may be directed to (323) 726-3520.

Thank you for your cooperation.


http://www.scibew-neca.org/

